

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of State Colice

CHARLES D. BAKER GOVERNOR

KARYN E, POLITO LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

THOMAS A. TURCO, III

COLONEL CHRISTOPHER S. MASON SUPERINTENDENT

July 16, 2020

Mr. Emiliano Falcon-Morano
Policy Counsel
Technology for Liberty Program
American Civil Liberties Union of Massachusetts
211 Congress Street
Boston, MA 02110

RE: PUBLIC RECORDS REQUEST

Dear Mr. Falcon-Morano:

The Massachusetts Department of State Police ("Department") has received your request for records relating to "the MSP decision to discontinue the use of FaceMatch feature in Coplink" dated June 10, 2020. After a search of records, the Department does not have any records responsive to your request.

Pursuant to our previous email correspondence, the Department is providing you with a sample of 10 emails that were produced from the email search you requested which was conducted by the Executive Office of Technology Services and Security (EOTSS). Please note that none of the emails resulting from the search were responsive to your request as they did not "discuss the decision and the reasons to stop using the FaceMatch feature in Coplink."

If you wish to challenge any aspect of this response, you may appeal to the Supervisor of Public Records following the procedure set forth in 950 C.M.R. 32.08, a copy of which is available at http://www.mass.gov/courts/case-legal-res/law-lib/laws-by-source/cmr/. You may also file a civil action in accordance with M.G.L. c. 66, § 10A.

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Jason R. Stelman Privacy Officer

Commonwealth Fusion Center

(978) 451-3752